

#### **NEWSLETTER No. 29**

Wednesday September 14, 2022

P.O. Box 85, Murchison 3610 Phone: 58262391 Fax: 58262799 Email: murchison.ps@education.vic.gov.au

Website: www.murchps.vic.edu.au

#### Values: Be Safe, Be Responsible, Be Respectful & Be a Learner

From the Principals desk...

#### Aussie of the Month Congratulations to Year 2 student Lilah for being awarded Aussie of the month for August. Lilah has been a super determined student who has pushed herself to

her limits this term.
Well done Lilah You are very deserving of this award. ©



#### Colour Run Postponed

Due to the expected wet weather tomorrow, we will postpone the Colour Run until Friday 7 October (Week 1 Term 4). Instead, we will have a Footy or Sporting Club Colours Out of Uniform Day. Junior School Council are asking for a gold coin donation and will decide on a charity to support.

Parent/Teacher Interviews
Parent/Teacher Interviews
will be held in the last week
of term, Monday 12 to
Friday 16 September.
Students are encouraged to
attend interviews with their
parents/carers. Please



make a booking using the following link or QR code.

http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/code/hzb3v

#### Let Us Know What You Think ...

Thanks to those who have completed this survey. One parent from each family is invited to participate. There is still time to complete this until **Friday 16 September.** Please check your email for your invitation.

#### Multi-age Activities

We have had a great term of learning and activities. This week we had multi-age activities on Tuesday and Wednesday mornings. Students participated in a variety of learning activities with lots of fun and learning for all.



#### 150 Years Celebration

We will be celebrating 150 Years of Murchison Primary School 1126 on Saturday 5 November. There will be a variety of stalls and activities. Please contact the school if you would like to help with the organisation.

#### State Schools Spectacular

Our State Schools Spectacular dance team

headed off to
Melbourne early last
Thursday for two days
of rehearsal followed
up by two
performances on
Saturday.

Congratulations to each one of you, you were amazing!
Rangers Division Athletics



#### Last Day of Term

#### Thursday September 15 with a 3:20 finish.

We will be having our usual Hot Dog/Dim Sim lunch tomorrow. Parent/Teacher Interviews are being held this week after school and on Friday. MASK will be available from 7:45-6pm on the Friday. Bookings will be essential as places are limited.

#### Vacation Care

Next week we start our Vacation Care
Program. Please note that Thursday and
Friday are public holidays, and the program will
not run on these days. Booking can be made
though the office. Prue Pfahlert and Shanae
Baldwin will be running our Vacation Care
Program. Both Prue and Shanae have been
working in the school recently and are familiar
with our students and school. Keep an eye out
on Facebook and Skool Loop for the program
of events.

I hope everyone has a great holiday and look forward to seeing everyone back for term 4,

Karen



AROUND THE SCHOOL: Be Safe, Be Responsible, Be Respectful & Be a Learner



#### 'Be The Best You Can Be'

#### STUDENTS OF THE WEEK

**Left to Right** 

Back: Macy, Bella, Micah Front: Melina & Sylvie

- Gr F-1WV Sylvie K For being a great learner staying on task and showing junior leadership by helping others.
- Gr 1-2FF Melina H For giving all learning activities a good go, and then having another go to make your work better. Well done Melina!
- Gr 3-4WW Macy H By doing extra practise to achieve her goals. Macy, you have achieved success because of your 'Have a go' attitude!
- Gr 5-6BC Bella R For your focussed attitude in maths to be such a great learner. Your work on subtraction fractions was terrific
- Gr 5-6BC Micah S For your focussed attitude in maths to be such a great learner. Your work on angles was terrific.



SCHOOL LEADERS AWARDS Samuel, Alyssa & Our SSS Team



100 Nights Reading Logan H, Lauren W 150 Nights Reading

Melina H, Monique A & Winnie H



BEE FOCUS: - Being
Responsible – returning devices to
the correct spot and plugging them
into charge.



Thursday 15th Darcy S Friday 23<sup>rd</sup> Roy B Saturday 24<sup>th</sup> Angus Y Tuesday 27<sup>th</sup> Sam F



The Parent-Child Mother Goose Program is a free drop-in for parents, caregivers, and young children, birth to 6 years old to focus on the pleasure and power of sharing rhymes and songs. Please join us for Singing, Rhymes and Snacks.

Murchison Primary School
Fridays during the school term from 9:15am.
Call the school on 58 262 391 for more details.
Everyone is Welcome

#### **TERM 3 PLANNER**

	Mon	Tues	Wed	Thurs	Fri	Sat	Sun
10	12	13	14	Footy or Sporting Club Colours Out of Uniform Day Playgroup Bee Shop Hot Dog & Dim Sim Lunch Last Day Term 3	16 Mother Goose Parent Teacher Interviews -no children required at school	17	18

**TERM 4 PLANNER** 

	Mon	Tues	Wed	Thurs	Fri	Sat	Sun
1	3 Term 4 Begins	4 Division Athletic Sports - Epping	5	6 Playgroup	7 Mother Goose Colour Run	8	9
2	10	11	12	Playgroup Rushy P-12 Transition	14 Mother Goose Bee Shop	15	16
3	17	18	19 School Council	20	21 Mother Goose	22	23
4	24 Dental Van Visit	25 Year 6 Pit Stop @ DECA	26	27	28 Mother Goose Bee Shop	29	30

STUDENT ABSENCES: Please phone the school or send a message via Skool Loop if your child is going to be away. Children are expected to be at school every day unless unwell. Please support your child's learning and ensure they are at school by 8.45am <u>every day.</u>

Murchison PRIMARY SCHOOL		Murchison Prii Student Ab	mary School sence Form
Name:			
Class:	Date:		
Reason			-
Parent's Signature:			

#### MASK NEWS

Last week of term. Just where has the time gone? Our photos today were taken by your children. With the weather warming up and spending more time outside, the children are asking to take more and more photos. This is an ideal way for the children to express themselves. They can work in pairs and share the camera and who is the focus point of the photo. They are starting to direct their models into poses and what expression they want in the photo. It is great to see them developing a real interest and watching them have fun all at the same time. There are lots of selfies being taken. Lol. It would be very helpful if parents could please book their children in through the office. Accounts will be done on the first week of the school holidays and it would be greatly appreciated if they were all paid by the time, we get back start to term 4. Sharon









#### **CHAPPYS NEWS**

I would like to pay my respect to the Royal Family on the sad passing of Queen Elizabeth 11. Her ascension to the throne started at a very young age ((21) for someone to have such responsibility during times of instability in neighbouring countries. I remember being at Canterbury Primary School assembly singing God Save the Queen with hand on heart. It was not until high school that we sang Advance Australia fair. Queen Elizabeth 11 is on our money and continued to have an important role in Australia, visiting many cities and rural towns. The Queen has visited Australia on 16 occasions: 1954, 1963, 1970, 1973, 1974, 1977, 1980, 1981, 1982, 1986, 1988, 1992, 2000, 2002, 2006 and 2011. As a mark of respect flags are at half-mast throughout the commonwealth. May she rest in peace. It was nice to see some parents coming and going to the smell of fresh coffee at the gate this morning. Special thanks to Mrs Goodwin for supplying the coffee and for always having the milk ready for me to use. Holidays is fast approaching. I hope you all get some time for R&R in what has been another busy term 3. Term 4 will be times of transition. Year sixes entering a big time for them as they head towards high school. We wish them all the best and will continue to support them during this time. Thanks also to our amazing staff for their dedication and partnership throughout term 3 and look forward to an amazing

It was so nice to see the SSS students on the train as they headed for an action-packed fun filled event. Congratulations.

Finally, the sun did rise after my boys in red and blue were told they couldn't play anymore ② after Brisbane Lions sent them home. Congratulations to them. Until next term. Chappy

# **Tatura Library Holiday Program**



#### Paper Cup Rocket Launcher

Thursday 22 Sept, 10:30am

#### Rainbow Serpent Story & Craft with Julie

Thursday 29 Sept, 10:30am





#TakeHome craft packs are available during opening hours all holidays

Bookings are essential as places are limited.

Phone 1300 374 765 #1 #3 or email tatura@gvlibraries.com.au.

Go to gvlibraries.com.au/holidays to find the complete holiday program

I II I I / / / / Libraries Change Lives 12-16 Casey St, Tatura Tel: 1300 374 765 www.gvlibraries.com.au

# FOR SALE: Limited number BUCKET HATS with Trim no Logo



## WEEKLY REMINDERS



Don't forget to bring a water bottle to school everyday



Pie Warmers
Tuesday & Thursday
Lunch Orders
Mon, Wed & Fri



Hats are now a must no hat, no play







### Shepparton Regional Park, Lower Goulburn National Park & Arcadia Streamside Reserve – September 2022

When	Details	
20 – Sept – 2022 10.30am – 12pm	Busy Bees  Meeting at Reedy Swamp Outdoor Classroom, Reedy Swamp Road Shepparton  Join Parks Victoria to learn about the importance of these fascinating insects. Bees are pollinators and help plants grow, breed, and produce food by transferring pollen between flowering plants, keeping the cycle of life turning. Junior Rangers will create their own native bee hotels to take home for the bees.	
21 –Sept – 2022 10am – 11am	Wildlife Detective  Meeting at Toolamba Primary School, Wren Street Toolamba  Become a Wildlife Detective by learning the secrets of the bush. Tune your senses to discove who is hiding out of sight, and use clues find out who was in the park while no one was look.	
26 –Sept – 2022 10am – 11am	All Fired Up  Meeting on the grassy area behind Connections Restaurant, Midland Highway Shepparton  Learn about the role Rangers and Forest Fire Fighters play in fighting bushfires. Gain an insight into how fires are managed in our parks. Junior Rangers will explore how native flora and fauna adapt to deal with fire and how they recover after a fire.	
28 –Sept – 2022 10am – 11am		
29–Sept – 2022 10.30am – 12pm	Busy Bees  Meeting at Toolamba Primary School, Wren Street Toolamba  Join Parks Victoria to learn about the importance of these fascinating insects. Bees are pollinators and help plants grow, breed, and produce food by transferring pollen between flowering plants, keeping the cycle of life turning. Junior Rangers will create their own native bee hotels to take home for the bees.	

All Junior Ranger activities are free and are suitable for children aged 6-12 years. Bookings are essential. Please visit https://juniorrangers.com.au/

Please note- Activities may be rescheduled, changed, or cancelled due to adverse weather or for emergency response.



